Meeting Minutes

Spring Hill Civic League-General Meeting
www.shcl.org\contact@shcl.org

Monday, November 1, 2021

President: Ben Soltesz Vice President: Ellen Gaus Treasurer: James Rizzo

Secretary: Beth Miller

Meeting called to order on

Monday, November 1, 2021@ 6:02 PM

VIA ZOOM

19 Participants--

Board members in attendance:

Meeting adjourned at

6:51 PM

Ben Soltesz James Rizzo Erin Tobin-absent Ellen GausBeth Miller Brittany Goldinger Ingrid Nagin Karen Lucarelli

Summary of meeting:

1. Call to order:

o Welcome to the November General Meeting via ZOOM

2. Minutes and Old Business:

- o Review minutes from the October 4, 2021 General meeting via ZOOM.
- o There were no changes
- o Motion to accept the Minutes by Brittany and Ingrid—no opposed- passed
 - Treasurer's Report:
 - James gave the Treasurer's Report and we have approximate \$1,028.00 checking-
 - Halloween Parade/Fall Fest:
 - Held on October 23, 2021 @Bradys
 - **1.** 60 children participated
 - Fall Fest -partnered with Rhine Place
 - **1.** Began @1 continued until about 3
 - **2.** Bounce house and face painter were enjoyed
 - o Public Safety-
 - Sgt. Michael Burford attended and provided crime update
 - 1. ZONE 1 new commander-Shawn Malloy
 - **a.** Big on community support
 - 2. Police engaged in meal delivery meals for Thanksgiving-Call the Zone and they will ensure people who are in need get on the list
 - 3. 16 reports-car theft-burglary-mental health-shots fired-one arrest for warrant-4 arrests (Rhine court) multiple fire arms seized (5)-

New Business:

3. Update from councilman Wilson's Office:

- o CDBG Funds have been awarded- 6k awarded to us
- Leister PWSA- fixed recessed area by ghost courts
- o Trash cans that were moved DPW committed to replacing on Itin and Rhine
- o Paving issue—missed in sweep issue worked on and is being addressed

- James addressed concern about the removal of cans because people were using the trash cans for their own personal trash use- Bobby was aware of one complaint and the can may be now located closer to Goehring St.
- Bobby believes trash cans need to be present and has increased the budget for their purpose
- o 311 call for trainer on Heltzel St.-per Bobby Wilson sent to District 1
- Beth raised concern about Rockledge and Rhine stop sign, speeding and cars not completely stopping ..311 ticket# 572998
- o Kyrie Bushaw- asked about Bobby's participation for this years Tree Event

4. Board Elections/Nominations:

- o One open seat-3 year
- o no one on the meeting tonight voiced interest
- o ben will send email to community so we can get information out
- o Sue nominated Debbie Rihn—no update on this

5. Tre Vitalize Tree Planting:

- o November 20, 2021 @ 12:00
- o 10 trees committed @ Romanhoff and Rockledge
- o Looking for volunteers to assist with planning –need approx. 10 volunteers
- o Shelley /Butch asked about Green Way with the purchase of the drive in space
 - Ellen advised its in Reserve Twp and we have no power in this space/area-it is privately owned
- Faith Mudd will check with Sally Stadelman about the area and if there is a water shed, waste, pollution issue etc

6. Holiday Party/Tree Lighting:

- o December 12, 2021
- Karen invited Bobby Wilson to the event prior to the Tree Lighting at the WBU event space—the WBU event will be from 4 to 6 then we will process to Waisenhaus Park for Tre Lighting, cookies and hot chocolate
- o Entire community participation is the goal
- Bobby will reach out to see how he can be helpful to the community for the event (<u>district1@pittsburghpa.gov</u>)
- o WBU- donated space
- o Bradys donating hot dogs
- o Raffle
- Ginger bread house contest
- Food collection for His Ministry

7. Good of the Community:

- O Danielle Robinson-rep from Emily Kincaids office –they are here to support and wanted to offer their assistance if needed –open 9 to 5 every day-located 433 E. Ohio St. 412.321.5523-unemployment –connect card –state related issues –old car titles –professional licensing (barber nurses real estate etc)-can assist with other issues and connection people with the right assistance
- Ellen followed up with Nick Ross (DOMI) regarding the one way conversion –
 work order signed and notices should be sent soon –November implementation
 –spring 2022 payment marking on Homer

- 8. Motion to Adjourn @6:39

 o Ellen and Brittany
 o All remaining on meeting in favor

Spring Hill Civic League

Created by Beth Miller